17th August 2021

Winter Intercollegiate Fixtures 2021

Dear Parents and Carers

Prince Alfred College is grateful for the opportunity for our boys, and our friends from St Peter’s College,
to engage in our annual Winter Intercollegiate fixtures, this year hosted predominantly by Princes.

Given the present COVID-19 restrictions, all events are being run in accordance with SA Health
guidelines and with the purpose of prioritising the players, their parents/carers and student spectators
from Princes and Saints. Under the relevant guidelines, we are required to limit the number of people
on site.

Consequently, all Intercollegiate fixtures are ticketed, by way of coded wristbands, which are available
only for student participants, staff and immediate family members. Students participating in fixtures
will receive an allocation of wristbands for them and their parents. The wristbands are specific to their
match as players and other matches they are entitled to attend as spectators.

The number of tickets available for each fixture is based on density numbers specified through SA Health
guidelines. At present there are significant restrictions on spectating at indoor sports matches.

The maximum number of people on site at any one event is 1000. Prince Alfred College is committed to
upholding this directive, in the responsible running of this series of events.

We ask that boys simply ‘play and go’ and that parents similarly leave as soon as the match is finished.
First team matches are accessible only by tickets, and this will unfortunately mean many who would
usually attend, will be unable to do so. There will be many Old Scholars and friends of the College who
would usually attend this event yet are unable to do so this year due to COVID-19 restrictions.



1% Team Intercollegiate Match Details

Soccer

Date: Wednesday 18th August 2021
Time: 3:45pm

Venue: PAC Front Oval

Chess

Date: Wednesday 18 August 2021
Time: 6:00pm

Venue: PAC Piper Pavilion

Rugby

Date: Thursday 19 August 2021
Time: 4:00pm

Venue: PAC Main Oval

Hockey

Date: Thursday 19 August 2019
Time: 6:30pm

Venue: PAC Supergrasse

COVID Safety

Debating

Date: Friday 20 August 2021
Time: 5:00pm

Venue: ANZAC Hall

Basketball

Date: Friday 20 August 2021
Time: 7:00pm

Venue: PAC Red Centre Stadium 1

Squash (Exhibition)

Date: Saturday 21 August 2021

Time: 9:00am

Venue: PAC Red Centre Squash courts

Table Tennis

Date: Saturday 21 August 2021
Time: 11:00am

Venue: PAC Red Centre Stadium 1

Football

Date: Saturday 21 August 2021
Time: 2:30pm

Venue: PAC Main Oval

To ensure all fixtures are held in accordance with current South Australian Government guidelines,
COVID Marshals will be at all venues to ensure that spectators check in using QR Code, are appropriately
distanced, and wearing masks as required.

Present restrictions make it mandated that all spectators must wear masks for indoor events. For
outdoor events, masks are not mandated unless social distancing cannot be maintained. Please use your
discretion in this regard.

If you are feeling unwell, or your health is compromised, please stay at home.

'Drop and Go' and on-site car parking

Please allow plenty of time for your son to arrive at his match on time. A ‘Drop and Go’ approach is
preferable. Please note that parking on campus on Saturday 21st August is limited to those with
disability or special guest permits.



Ticket allocations

All allocated tickets will be sent home via key sports staff (Heads of Sport, Coordinators and coaches).
Should your son be playing his match off site (e.g. at St Peter’s College) a ticket will not be necessary but
the same restrictions of checking in, wearing masks and distancing as appropriate. Please look after
tickets as these will not be easily replaced.

Student spectators

Students are expected to wear full school uniform and behave in a courteous and respectful manner.
We are very proud of the conduct our boys have demonstrated in recent years and expect these high
standards of behaviour to again characterise our students at all times.

Non 1° Level Matches

It is requested and expected that boys and their parents will attend matches and depart immediately
following the conclusion of the game, unless they have tickets to other matches. Your adherence to this
directive will aid the boys and the College in maintaining adherence to government directives.

At all venues the same COVID-safe conditions apply in that spectator are limited to parents/caregivers
only.

Food and amenities
Due to present restrictions, there will be no food sold on site, including post-match functions. Toilet and
first-aid facilities will operate as usual.

Live-Streaming

We are currently investigating the use of live streaming to telecast matches and will communicate this
directly with boys and parents when able. We do hope this will allow those who are otherwise unable,
to watch the matches.

Matches that are live streamed will be promoted on our website and various social platforms.

We are very excited for the upcoming events. We are confident that they will be absorbing sporting
events, played in a way which further enhances the strong reputation of competition between Princes
and Saints.

We wish players, coaches and supporters well for the matches.

Yours sincerely

Y- (

Bradley Fenner Troy McKinnon
Headmaster Director of Co-Curricular Activities



